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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:
September 29, 2014
TO:
Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors
Michael Mayo Sr., Chair, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee, County Board of Supervisors
FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:
Resolution Approving of New Transit Service - Route 61 (Appleton – Keefe)
POLICY
Proposed additions, deletions, and modifications to transit routes and services are subject to County Board approval prior to implementation. 

BACKGROUND
MCTS previously informed the County Board of the lawsuit linked to the Zoo Interchange Reconstruction Project, and ensuing settlement agreement between the State of Wisconsin 
Department of Transportation (WisDOT) and plaintiffs:  Black Health Coalition of Wisconsin (BHCW) and Milwaukee Inner City Congregations Allied for Hope (MICAH).  In brief, the settlement agreement between WisDOT and the plaintiffs makes $2.875 million available to MCTS annually from 2014 to 2018 for new local or express routes, or extensions of existing transit services from Milwaukee to locations with high job concentrations west, northwest, or southwest of the City.
Pursuant to agreement with the plaintiffs, MCTS proposes to operate Route 61 (Appleton – Keefe) between Milwaukee and Menomonee Falls, as described below and on the attached map.  
· Start date of January 18, 2015.
· Service will primarily operate on Appleton Avenue between Milwaukee (35th& Hopkins) and Menomonee Falls (Appleton & Main Street).  
· Transit services will be a combination of regular 7-day a week all day service along with an extension to the Germantown industrial park to accommodate some shift changes. 

· 2015 annual cost:  $1,544,300
Finally, in combination with the recommended changes to local transit service necessary to implement the CMAQ funded MetroEXpress routes, a segment of Route 61 is proposed to operate along Keefe Avenue in replacement of a small branch of Route 30.  In combination, these changes will improve overall schedule efficiency and route schedule adherence reliability in the Sherman Avenue Corridor, retain service along Keefe Avenue and afford key connections from Milwaukee to Menomonee Falls/Germantown.  
RECOMMENDATION

Approve of MCTS Route 61, which will expand employment opportunities for residents of central Milwaukee County.  Expenditures related to this project are covered by revenues resulting from the settlement agreement.  
FISCAL NOTE

The cost and associated revenue required to operate MCTS Route 61 has been reflected in the 2015 Transit Operating Budget.  
Prepared by:  
Dan Boehm, Managing Director, MCTS
Approved by:
__________________________________


Brian Dranzik





Director, Department of Transportation


Attachment  
cc:        Chris Abele, Milwaukee County Executive
             Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors

Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, Milwaukee County Executive Chris Abele

John Zapfel, Deputy Chief of Staff, Milwaukee County Executive Chris Abele

Don Tyler, Director, Department of Administrative Services
Josh Fudge, Fiscal and Budget Administrator, Department of Administrative Services
             Anthony Geiger, Fiscal and Budget Analyst, Department of Administrative Services

